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Solicitation Addendum 

 
 

Addendum No.:   1 

Solicitation No.:   22-TA003923RP 

Solicitation Title: Construction Management at Risk Services Kingfish Boat 

Ramp Improvements   

Addendum Date:    January 25, 2022 

Procurement Contact:  Rodrigo Pasion    

 

RFQ No. 22-TA003923RP is amended as set forth herein. Responses to questions posed 

by prospective bidders are provided below. This Addendum is hereby incorporated in 

and made a part of 22-TA003923RP. 

 

The deadline to submit all inquiries concerning interpretation, clarification or additional 

information pertaining to this RFQ is January 28, 2022. 

 

QUESTIONS AND RESPONSES:  

 

Q1.  The light pole CONCRETE BASE, is this in the electrical contractor scope of work 

or will be on the concrete contractor scope. 

R1.  This is at the discretion of the Proposer. 

 

Q2.  Is this a Davis bacon job with special rate or normal pay rate. 

R2.  Davis Bacon Act, as amended (40 U.S.C. 276a to a-7) – Contractor is required to 

comply with the Davis-Bacon Act (40 U.S.C 276a to a-7) and as supplemented by 

Department of Labor regulations (29 CFR part 5, “Labor Standards Provisions 

Applicable to Contracts governing Federally Financed and Assisted Construction”). 

Under this Act, Contractors shall be required to pay wages to laborers and mechanics at 

a rate not less than the minimum wages specified in a wage determination made by the 

Secretary of labor. In addition, Contractors shall be required to pay wages not less than 

once a week. (See Exhibit 8 Current Federal Wage Decision attached to this Addendum 

No. 1). 

 

Q3. The bid how do you guys want it brake it out? 

R3.  Refer to Exhibit 2, Proposal Response. 
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Q4. Can you please provide a duration or a completion date for this project? 

R4.  Proposer must commit to a timetable of no more than 486 calendar days for substantial 

completion of the project.  

 

Q5. Will a bid Bond be needed at this stage of the Prequalification? 

R5.  Refer to Form 8, Insurance Requirements 

 

Q6. Will there be a price due with this proposal on February 11th?  

R6.  Refer to R3. 

 

Q7. Please provide form 10 need for Trench Safety? 

R7.  Form 10, Florida Trench Safety Act is attached to this Addendum 1. 

 

Q8. Since the MOT work is minimal is an Advanced MOT person really needed? 

R8. Yes. 

 

Q9.  Since 100% drawings will not be available until March, please describe what scope 

of work in the preconstruction phase is expected from the contractor? 

R9.  The Construction Manager-at-Risk (CMAR) will be required to perform due diligence in 

thoroughly reviewing the plans and specifications provided with the County Project 

Management team and the design team and provide opportunities for value engineering 

with the final deliverable being the Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP). The CMAR 

will also be responsible for any outstanding permits if any.  

 

NOTE:  

Deleted items will be struck through, added or modified items will be underlined. All other 

terms and conditions remain as stated in the RFQ. 

 

INSTRUCTIONS: 

Receipt of this Addendum must be acknowledged as instructed in the solicitation document. 

Failure to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum may result in the response being deemed 

non-responsive. 

 

 

END OF ADDENDUM  

 

 

AUTHORIZED FOR RELEASE  
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          "General Decision Number: FL20210122 12/10/2021 

Superseded General Decision Number: FL20200122 

State: Florida 

Construction Type: Heavy 

County: Manatee County in Florida.

HEAVY CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS (Including Sewer and Water Lines) 

Note: Under Executive Order (EO) 13658, an hourly minimum wage 
of $10.95 for calendar year 2021 applies to all contracts 
subject to the Davis-Bacon Act for which the contract is 
awarded (and any solicitation was issued) on or after January 
1, 2015.  If this contract is covered by the EO, the contractor 
must pay all workers in any classification listed on this wage 
determination at least $10.95 per hour (or the applicable wage 
rate listed on this wage determination, if it is higher) for 
all hours spent performing on the contract in calendar year 
2021.  If this contract is covered by the EO and a 
classification considered necessary for performance of work on 
the contract does not appear on this wage determination, the 
contractor must pay workers in that classification at least the 
wage rate determined through the conformance process set forth 
in 29 CFR 5.5(a)(1)(ii) (or the EO minimum wage rate,if it is 
higher than the conformed wage rate).  The EO minimum wage rate 
will be adjusted annually.  Please note that this EO applies to 
the above-mentioned types of contracts entered into by the 
federal government that are subject to the Davis-Bacon Act 
itself, but it does not apply to contracts subject only to the 
Davis-Bacon Related Acts, including those set forth at 29 CFR 
5.1(a)(2)-(60). Additional information on contractor 
requirements and worker protections under the EO is available 
at www.dol.gov/whd/govcontracts. 

Modification Number     Publication Date 
          0              01/01/2021 
          1              02/12/2021 
          2              06/18/2021 
          3              09/24/2021 
          4              12/10/2021 

* ELEC0915-003 12/01/2021 

                                  Rates          Fringes 

ELECTRICIAN......................$ 31.69        41%+$0.35 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
 ENGI0925-008 06/01/2013 

                                  Rates          Fringes 

POWER EQUIPMENT OPERATOR:   
     Crawler Cranes; Truck  
     Cranes; Pile Driver  
     Cranes; Rough Terrain  
     Cranes; and Any Crane not  
     otherwise described below...$ 29.61            11.50 
     Hydraulic Cranes Rated 100  
     Tons or Above but Less  
     Than 250 Tons; and Lattice  

rpasion
Typewritten Text
EXHIBIT 8, CURRENT FEDERAL WAGE DECISION
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     Boom Cranes Less Than 150  
     Tons if not described below.$ 30.61            11.50 
     Lattice Boom Cranes Rated  
     at 150 Tons or Above;  
     Friction Cranes of Any  
     Size; Mobile Tower Cranes  
     or Luffing Boom Cranes of  
     Any Size; Electric Tower  
     Cranes; Hydraulic Cranes  
     Rated at 250 Tons or  
     Above; and Any Crane  
     Equipped with 300 Foot or  
     More of Any Boom  
     Combination.................$ 31.61            11.50 
     Oiler.......................$ 22.91            11.50 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
 IRON0397-006 07/01/2021 

                                  Rates          Fringes 

IRONWORKER, STRUCTURAL...........$ 31.35            16.47 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
 LABO0517-002 05/01/2020 

                                  Rates          Fringes 

LABORER:  Grade Checker..........$ 20.51             9.39 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
 PAIN0088-008 06/01/2021 

                                  Rates          Fringes 

PAINTER:  Brush, Roller and    
Spray............................$ 20.21            12.38 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
  SUFL2009-161 06/24/2009 

                                  Rates          Fringes 

CARPENTER........................$ 14.95             2.92 
   
CEMENT MASON/CONCRETE FINISHER...$ 14.77             3.50 
   
LABORER:  Common or General......$ 10.90             0.38 
   
LABORER:  Landscape..............$  7.25             0.00 
   
LABORER:  Pipelayer..............$ 13.75             2.06 
   
LABORER: Power Tool Operator    
(Hand Held Drills/Saws,    
Jackhammer and Power Saws    
Only)............................$ 10.63             2.20 
   
OPERATOR:  Asphalt Paver.........$ 11.59             0.00 
   
OPERATOR:  Backhoe Loader    
Combo............................$ 16.10             2.44 
   
OPERATOR:  Backhoe/Excavator.....$ 15.00             0.52 
   
OPERATOR:  Bulldozer.............$ 17.00             0.00 
   
OPERATOR:  Grader/Blade..........$ 16.00             2.84 
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OPERATOR:  Loader................$ 14.75             0.00 
   
OPERATOR:  Mechanic..............$ 14.32             0.00 
   
OPERATOR:  Roller................$ 10.76             0.00 
   
OPERATOR:  Scraper...............$ 11.00             1.74 
   
OPERATOR:  Trackhoe..............$ 20.92             5.50 
   
OPERATOR:  Tractor...............$ 10.54             0.00 
   
TRUCK DRIVER, Includes Dump    
Truck............................$ 11.00             0.00 
   
TRUCK DRIVER:  Lowboy Truck......$ 12.73             0.00 
   
TRUCK DRIVER:  Off the Road    
Truck............................$ 12.21             1.97 
---------------------------------------------------------------- 

WELDERS - Receive rate prescribed for craft performing 
operation to which welding is incidental. 

================================================================ 
  
Note: Executive Order (EO) 13706, Establishing Paid Sick Leave 
for Federal Contractors applies to all contracts subject to the 
Davis-Bacon Act for which the contract is awarded (and any 
solicitation was issued) on or after January 1, 2017.  If this 
contract is covered by the EO, the contractor must provide 
employees with 1 hour of paid sick leave for every 30 hours 
they work, up to 56 hours of paid sick leave each year. 
Employees must be permitted to use paid sick leave for their 
own illness, injury or other health-related needs, including 
preventive care; to assist a family member (or person who is 
like family to the employee) who is ill, injured, or has other 
health-related needs, including preventive care; or for reasons 
resulting from, or to assist a family member (or person who is 
like family to the employee) who is a victim of, domestic 
violence, sexual assault, or stalking.  Additional information 
on contractor requirements and worker protections under the EO 
is available at www.dol.gov/whd/govcontracts. 

Unlisted classifications needed for work not included within 
the scope of the classifications listed may be added after 
award only as provided in the labor standards contract clauses 
(29CFR 5.5 (a) (1) (ii)). 

---------------------------------------------------------------- 
  

The body of each wage determination lists the classification 
and wage rates that have been found to be prevailing for the 
cited type(s) of construction in the area covered by the wage 
determination. The classifications are listed in alphabetical 
order of ""identifiers"" that indicate whether the particular 
rate is a union rate (current union negotiated rate for local), 
a survey rate (weighted average rate) or a union average rate 
(weighted union average rate). 

Union Rate Identifiers 

A four letter classification abbreviation identifier enclosed 
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in dotted lines beginning with characters other than ""SU"" or 
""UAVG"" denotes that the union classification and rate were 
prevailing for that classification in the survey. Example: 
PLUM0198-005 07/01/2014. PLUM is an abbreviation identifier of 
the union which prevailed in the survey for this 
classification, which in this example would be Plumbers. 0198 
indicates the local union number or district council number 
where applicable, i.e., Plumbers Local 0198. The next number, 
005 in the example, is an internal number used in processing 
the wage determination. 07/01/2014 is the effective date of the 
most current negotiated rate, which in this example is July 1, 
2014. 

Union prevailing wage rates are updated to reflect all rate 
changes in the collective bargaining agreement (CBA) governing 
this classification and rate. 

Survey Rate Identifiers 

Classifications listed under the ""SU"" identifier indicate that 
no one rate prevailed for this classification in the survey and 
the published rate is derived by computing a weighted average 
rate based on all the rates reported in the survey for that 
classification.  As this weighted average rate includes all 
rates reported in the survey, it may include both union and 
non-union rates. Example: SULA2012-007 5/13/2014. SU indicates 
the rates are survey rates based on a weighted average 
calculation of rates and are not majority rates. LA indicates 
the State of Louisiana. 2012 is the year of survey on which 
these classifications and rates are based. The next number, 007 
in the example, is an internal number used in producing the 
wage determination. 5/13/2014 indicates the survey completion 
date for the classifications and rates under that identifier. 

Survey wage rates are not updated and remain in effect until a 
new survey is conducted. 

Union Average Rate Identifiers 

Classification(s) listed under the UAVG identifier indicate 
that no single majority rate prevailed for those 
classifications; however, 100% of the data reported for the 
classifications was union data. EXAMPLE: UAVG-OH-0010 
08/29/2014. UAVG indicates that the rate is a weighted union 
average rate. OH indicates the state. The next number, 0010 in 
the example, is an internal number used in producing the wage 
determination. 08/29/2014 indicates the survey completion date 
for the classifications and rates under that identifier. 

A UAVG rate will be updated once a year, usually in January of 
each year, to reflect a weighted average of the current 
negotiated/CBA rate of the union locals from which the rate is 
based. 

  

---------------------------------------------------------------- 

                   WAGE DETERMINATION APPEALS PROCESS 

1.) Has there been an initial decision in the matter? This can 
be: 

*  an existing published wage determination 
*  a survey underlying a wage determination 
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*  a Wage and Hour Division letter setting forth a position on 
   a wage determination matter 
*  a conformance (additional classification and rate) ruling 

On survey related matters, initial contact, including requests 
for summaries of surveys, should be with the Wage and Hour 
Regional Office for the area in which the survey was conducted 
because those Regional Offices have responsibility for the 
Davis-Bacon survey program. If the response from this initial 
contact is not satisfactory, then the process described in 2.) 
and 3.) should be followed. 

With regard to any other matter not yet ripe for the formal 
process described here, initial contact should be with the 
Branch of Construction Wage Determinations.  Write to: 

            Branch of Construction Wage Determinations 
            Wage and Hour Division
            U.S. Department of Labor 
            200 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 
            Washington, DC 20210 

2.) If the answer to the question in 1.) is yes, then an 
interested party (those affected by the action) can request 
review and reconsideration from the Wage and Hour Administrator 
(See 29 CFR Part 1.8 and 29 CFR Part 7). Write to: 

            Wage and Hour Administrator 
            U.S. Department of Labor 
            200 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 
            Washington, DC 20210 

The request should be accompanied by a full statement of the 
interested party's position and by any information (wage 
payment data, project description, area practice material, 
etc.) that the requestor considers relevant to the issue. 

3.) If the decision of the Administrator is not favorable, an 
interested party may appeal directly to the Administrative 
Review Board (formerly the Wage Appeals Board).  Write to: 

            Administrative Review Board 
            U.S. Department of Labor 
            200 Constitution Avenue, N.W. 
            Washington, DC 20210 

4.) All decisions by the Administrative Review Board are final. 

================================================================ 

          END OF GENERAL DECISION"

        



Manatee County BCC REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS 
 

FORM 10 - FLORIDA TRENCH SAFETY ACT 

 

Proposer must fully complete and return this form with its Proposal. This form must be 

singed in the presence of a notary public or by an officer authorized to administer oaths. 

 
1. This Sworn Statement is submitted with RFQ 22-TA003923RP 

 

2. This Sworn Statement is submitted by__________________________________________ whose 

business address is___________________________________________________ and, if applicable, its 

Federal Employer Identification Number (FEIN) is________________. If the entity has no FEIN, include 

the Social Security Number of the individual signing this sworn statement _________________. 

 

3. Name of individual signing this Sworn Statement is: ________________________________________, 

Whose relationship to the above entity is: __________________________________________________. 

 

4. The Trench Safety Standards that will be in effect during the construction of this project shall include, 

but are not limited to: Laws of Florida, Chapters 90-96, TRENCH SAFETY ACT, and OSHA RULES 

AND REGULATIONS 29 CFR 1926.650 Subpart P, effective October 1, 1990. 

 

5. The undersigned assures that the entity will comply with the applicable Trench Safety Standards and 

agrees to indemnify and hold harmless the County and Engineer of Record, and any of their agents or 

employees from any claims arising from the failure to comply with said standard. 

 

6. The undersigned has appropriated the following costs for compliance with the applicable standards: 

Units of  

Trench Safety Measure   Measure  Unit     Extended 

(Description)    (LF, SY)  Quantity  Unit Cost  Cost 

a. ____________   ________  _________  $__________  _____________ 

b. ____________   ________  __________  $__________  ____________ 

c. ____________   ________  __________  $__________  ____________ 

d. ____________   ________  __________  $__________  ____________ 

 

7. The undersigned intends to comply with these standards by instituting the following procedures: 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

THE UNDERSIGNED, in submitting this bid, represents that they have reviewed and considered all 

available geotechnical information and made such other investigations and tests as they may deem 

necessary to adequately design the trench safety system(s) to be utilized on this project. 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

(Authorized signature / Title) 

 

SWORN to and subscribed before me this __________ day of , 20_____. 

(Impress official seal) 

 

Notary Public, State of ___________: ______________________________________________ 

 

My commission expires: _______________________________________ 
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